April 27, 2004

Hello to all, 
 Just a note to let you know our grandson in St Louis will be undergoing open heart surgery thursday. Larry and I are leaving tomorrow evening to stay with them the week end. I will stay on for the week to help out,  as they also have a 3 year old, Isaac.
 

Xavier (13Months) was born with 2 valves open that need to be closed. I guess it is common among newborns. 
It will be a long week.  I will be checking my email occasionally.  This is Larry's son, Wesley, and wife Jill's, youngest son. He will be at Children's Hosp. in St. Louis.
Please say a prayer. I'm sure it will go well, its just the stress..........
DiAnne
